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	Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on
Monday 14th March 2022 at 7.30pm. The meeting was held in the Venue, Liverpool Road, Much Hoole.


Present; Cllrs N. Woodcock (Chairman),T Hewitt, K. Hayes, E Houghton,  R Lea, , A Taylor,
T. Brown                    
Clerk R. Weaver in attendance
1.
Apologies for Absence


Cllr P. Cocker
2.
Declarations of Interest and Dispensations


E. Houghton, T.Brown. A Taylor    trustees of Village hall.  Cllr Taylor also re item 5
3.
Minutes of the last meeting 
It was resolved to sign the Minutes of the meeting of 14th February 2022 as an accurate record.
4.
Adjournment for Public Participation

One member of the public attended to observe, and he also made a comment to thank the Council for dealing with some matters he had raised on a previous attendance
5.
Cycle track issues


The cycle track is still being used now that the weather is improving. Inspections are 

continuing and there are no major issues.   There are some signs of wear and tear on the surface which would benefit from preventative maintenance and Chris Hewitt has organised a work party of volunteers to improve the track surface and lay a concrete base for a picnic bench.  He has asked that the volunteers be supported by some groundworks contractors which is a matter for Cllrs to consider at agenda item 6e.   The work will take place in early April 2022
Cllr Taylor reported that he had been advised that flooding issues on Smithy Lane may be partly due to drainage on the land he leases to the Council for the cycle track and they will need to be dealt with. However, he does not anticipate that they will be disruptive to its use.
6.
Finance

It was resolved
 

a) To pay Clerk in sum of £480 (Jan & Feb) net pay

b) To pay the Clerk mileage expenses in the sum of £16.20

c) To pay HMRC in sum of £120 PAYE (Jan & Feb) 

d) To approve payment of £80 to LALC for planning training attended by Clerk and Cllr Taylor
e) To authorise the use of contractors and meet the cost of £360 when work has been                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      completed on the cycle track.

f)  To meet the cost of a picnic bench in the sum of £600 (approximate) once the base has been created.  This was agreed some time ago but confirmed that the previous resolution remained valid.
7.
Reports from other meetings

The Northern group of local Councils has met with no issues to report.
Cllr Taylor and the Clerk attended a useful and informative session on Planning legislation and procedure.

The Clerk will provide Cllrs Woodcock and Lea with issues to raise at the LCC Highways meeting on 19th March 2022
The LALC executive committee meeting will be held on 24th March 2022

There is a meeting of Parish Council Chairs to be held at the Venue 2pm Monday 21st March.  Cllr Woodcock is unable to attend but will be represented by the Vice Chair Kerry Hayes
Cllr Lea reported back from a zoom event hosted by the Deputy PCC Andy Pratt who has launched a community road-watch scheme involving community members. The concerns are speed, seat belts, mobile phones and drink driving. The scheme seeks to involve community members being given speed measuring devices and logging road traffic infringements, working alongside police to identify repeat offenders who can be dealt with in due course with warning letters. It was agreed that the Council would advertise this scheme and encourage local people to take part ( via the link lancsroadsafety.co.uk )
8.
Community Projects Update
The long-standing issue of artwork around the village has now been progressed.  A planning application will be submitted within the next few days.  It was decided that the artwork should be ordered by Cllr Hewitt to avoid any further delays.
It was agreed that the lack of parking particularly around the care home and by the recreation ground was causing problems and is something the Council ought to attempt to address in the longer term. In the meantime, the Clerk will contact the care home to discuss the staff parking and whether any actions on their part can help alleviate the problems.

Problems caused by parking should be reported to LCC Highways

Speed indication devices(SPIDS) to slow through traffic in the village were discussed after being deferred from the last meeting. There was some uncertainty as to their effectiveness in actually slowing traffic. It was felt that there must be some authoritative research into the effectiveness of these devices but the Council had none available to it. There was also a lack of consensus as to the scale of the speeding problem, particularly given the shortage of off-road parking in the village which makes speeding more difficult.  Given the cost involved, it was decided not to purchase any SPID devices and reconsider the matter in the future with the benefit of any research as to their effectiveness 
An update on the Village hall was presented to the Council by Cllr Taylor given that the Parish Council had given substantial financial support to its building project.  It is evident that the hall is being well used and the finances are in good health. The car park work is due to start imminently and until this contract is completed final accounts cannot be prepared.  A new local history group attracted 25 members and is set to meet again on a monthly basis. Activities such as 
the Wednesday Coffee mornings by the WI. Knit and natter, dominoes and Slimming World. Yoga on a Monday evening, a monthly quiz night and bingo are now regular features.

Other events are being organised and the website has a full list of all activities and events.   www.hoolevillagehall.co.uk

Garage Sale     April 10th
Spring Fair    May 2nd

Family Funfair Weekend May 28th and 2th

Queens Jubilee Lunch June 2nd
Councillors noted that the hall was being well used as a community hub and thanked Cllr Taylor for his update
9.
Footpath repairs 

This item was withdrawn due to Cllr Cocker being ill and unable to attend to present the item
10.
Queens Jubilee

Cllr Lea presented the costings for the Jubilee lunch and the Council had agreed at a previous meeting to subsidise the event to keep ticket prices affordable.  The overall budget with tickets at £10 leaves a £400 shortfall and a proposal was put to the Council that the subsidy agreed in principle at a previous meeting should be set at £400.
The proposal was made by Cllr Lea, seconded by Cllr Hayes and it was resolved that £400 would be paid to the Village hall fund account which will be meeting all the invoices concerning the Jubilee Lunch. 

11.
Training

The training opportunities were noted
12.
Planning


The planning applications were noted
13.
Items for next agenda
End of year finance report..  Queens Jubilee events  

14.
Date of next meeting. 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 14th February 2022 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting will be held at The Venue, Liverpool Road, Much Hoole
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